
Minutes of the of the Extraordinary Parish Council meeting held on 27 January 2020 at
7.00pm in Elton Community Centre.

PRESENT:  Cllrs Steve Serna (Chair),  Margaret Lockhart (Vice Chair), Pauline O’Reilly,
Andy Canham, Christine Leith.

ALSO PRESENT: Members of the public.

20.30 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Stephen Garrity.

20.31 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

20.32 PRECEPT 2020/21

The  Chair  referred  to  the  recommendations  of  the  Finance  Working  Group
meeting held on 20 January 2020.  The overall day to day expenditure for the
year is £39,000 per annum and this didn’t take into account the planned projects
for 2020/21.  It was acknowledged that the Christmas Lights were an integral It
was proposed by Cllr Leith and seconded by Cllr Canham that the Parish Council
accept the recommendations made by the Finance Working Group should be
accepted and this was resolved unanimously.  part of the uplifting feeling within
the Village and these should continue.  Councillors agreed that a cap on funds
from the  Parish  Council  for  any future  works  on the  Jubilee Field  should  be
imposed.   If  any  future  works  required  on  the  Jubilee  Field  exceeded  this
amount, then it would be expected that the Jubilee Field Committee would obtain
grants/funding from other sources.  

The  Clerk  will  submit  the  necessary paperwork  to  Cheshire  West  & Chester
Council in relation to the Precept.

The Chair requested that members of the public leave before the commencement of 
Part 2

AGENDA PART 2 – MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED IN THE ABSENCE OF THE 
PRESS AND THE PUBLIC 

20.33 DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING 

Monday 10 February 2020 at 7.00pm in the Elton Community Centre. 
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The Chair closed the meeting at 7.08pm
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